Town of Harmony Monthly Board Meeting/Minutes

Thursday, June 16, 2022 @ Town Shop E2905 Newton Road, Genoa, W| 54632

Lorn Goede called the meeting to order @ 6:00 p.m.
Pledge of Allegiance.

Present: Lorn Goede- Chairman, Keith Bauer, Supervisor, Carolyn Parr, Clerk-Treasurer, Pete Strachan, Zoning, Steve
Oliver, Patrolman, Suzanne Harris.

Verification: Agenda posted @ Town Shop, Sorenson Ln, and tn.harmony.wi.gov

Town Business:

Suzanne explained the computers and recommended the specifics that would fit our needs.

BIL-Board thanked Pete for the work he has done on the roads. Lorn stated that we will not be applying for the grant as
we would need to meet federal guidelines and cost would be very expensive.

Chairman Report:

Lorn had nothing to report

Town Roads

Truck is back and runs good. Still doesn’t seem to have power.

Discussed Dudley Hill and has anything been started. Have not heard anything from Jacobson.

Steve and Kevin from Scott’s looked at all the roads and conditions they are in. The report was presented to the board
of the roads needing the most attention. It was discussed to change Stellner Ln to seal coat 1300’ this year, gravel the
remainder and do remaining next year. There would need to be a new culvert put on Dudley Hill before it can be seal
coated.

Keith received al call from a tax payer about the road condition on Wolfe Ln after it was graded. They said it was left
very rough and unfinished. Steve to check on it in the morning and see what needs to be done to correct.

Minutes:
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Lorn to accept minutes with changes to roads to be seal coated per Scott’s road

report on conditions. Motion carried

Treasurer’s Report:
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Lorn to approve the treasurers report. Motion carried.

Accounts Payable
Motion made and seconded by Lorn/Keith to approve the bills to be paid and amend Croell bill from Dudley Hill to
Newton Rd and correct the amount of the bill for CVTC from $174.71 to $114.95. Motion carried.

Zoning Report:

Clerk to contact GEC about complaint that they are not available to do inspections when needed.

Uria Miller contacted me stating he will need to get a permit for his bridge and he is working on getting it.

New permits: Crist Miller-home addition and David Schlabach-out building. Motion made and seconded by Keith/Lorn
to approve permits. Motion carried.

Election Report:
Next election Aug 9, 2022. Ballots have been ordered and Suzanne will do training that is needed.

Public Comment:
No Comments




Next Meeting Date:
July 14, 2022 @ 6:00 pm

Adjournment: Motion made and seconded by Keith/Lorn to adjourn at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Parr, Clerk-Town of Harmony



